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Messages of Thanks
Mrs Gwendoline Mary Radnor obit: 3 February 2017 aged 102
On behalf of Mrs Radnor’s family I thank all those who attended the Service held in
her memory at St Mary’s Church, Dilwyn on Wednesday 22nd February; for their
generosity in leaving donations for Pancreatic Cancer Research and the West Midlands
Air Ambulance, and for the many condolence cards they sent.

Rose Thomas

Thankyou to everyone who has sent cards, phoned, and knocked on our door to ask
how I am, and so many offers of help. We are blessed to have so many good friends
and neighbours supporting us. I am progressing very well, the doctors seem pleased
as well. No doubt you will see me pounding the roads as I gradually extend my walking
distance! Thankyou again, Keith and Joan

Dave and I would like to thank everyone for their kind wishes when his mum passed
away. These are all very much appreciated. She would have been pleased and surprised
to see so many people in church at her funeral.

We would also like to say thank you for all the cards sent since Dave's op and to
everyone who has been so kind, especially those who gave Jill lifts up to the QE.

We are delighted to let everyone know that we have another little granddaughter, named
Olivia. Lucy is now doing well after her 'experience'. We have had an eventful couple
of months!

Dave & Jill Thomas

DILWYN PLAYGROUP & CEDAR HALL
Come along to view & share exciting ideas for changing part

of the village hall to provide dedicated preschool space & allow

the main hall to be hired during the day at the same time

õ
Public Meeting

7.30pm Thursday 30th March
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Services for April
St Mary’s Church

THE LINK: Copies of this magazine are now available in Church.

Holy Communion every Tuesday, 10.30am, at Windsor Cottage, except 18th April

CHOIR PRACTICE:
Weds 12th April in church at 6:30pm

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Saturday 6th May. 7.30pm  Concert in aid of St Mary’s Church Dilwyn

An evening with Roy Massey MBE, Organist
Emeritus, Hereford Cathedral
(see separate notice)

Saturday 10 June. 2.30pm  Summer Church Fete  on the Green

2nd Evening Prayer 6.30pm
9th Palm Sunday Group service,

Monkland 11.00am
15th Service of light at Croft 7.30pm
16th Easter Sunday Choral Holy

Communion 9.30am
23rd Holy Communion 9.30am
30th Choral Holy Communion 11.00am

CLERGY CONTACTS:

Leominster Priory Office:  01568 612124

Baptist Church, Leominster:  01568-708247

Methodist Church, Weobley & Leominster: 01568-612406

Roman Catholic Church, Weobley : 01544-318325
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Nature Notes

Dilwyn Weather for February 2017
Just below two and a half inches of rain fell (60mm), which has
been about average over the past six years (apart from the very wet
year of 2014 when both January and February had 7 inches of rain).
We had a couple of breezy spells and also Storm Doris, which gave

us quite a blow! Sunshine again was in short supply, with only 3 days being 'mostly
sunny' leaving us to complain about the cloudy, misty, drizzly conditions. Ten nights
had a frost, none severe. The daytime average temperature reached 9 degrees with a
couple of days reaching the low teens (again, about average for the past 6 years). AR

As the weather warmed up in the second week of March, suddenly
signs of spring were all around. Frog activity in our pond has lead to
several large clumps of frogspawn. Hosts of golden daffodils (as
someone once said) appeared in gardens and on verges, taking over
from the rather tired looking snowdrops. Green tinges on both hedge
and tree hold promise of beautiful fresh leaves soon to be enriching

our lives. Extra work may also be in store, especially for the farmers. There are many
plants and seeds to be planted - and as a new cycle of life begins there is, of course,
the lawn mowing to do!

The garden birds are also hard at work, preparing nests, guarding territories and
looking for food for their new families. For several hours each morning and evening, a
song thrush has perched on a treetop near our bedroom window. His song is such
sweet music. Tricky to sleep through, though, if you do not need to be awake at 6 a.m.
(and getting earlier by the day)! A couple of unusual visitors to our bird feeders in
March have been a pair of siskin and a pair of tree sparrows. Siskin we have
occasionally seen before but the tree sparrows are newcomers to our garden. House
sparrows, blue tits and robins have been using the nest boxes so far but we still have a
couple of vacancies! AR

Weather Watch

Village Hall
Exercise your way to health and vitality!

Keep Fit classes every Monday at the Village Hall at 7pm.
One hour sessions on a 'pay as you go' basis.
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Cedar Club
The speaker for April is David
Wornham, who will give a talk
entitled ‘Tuneful Tubes’, a light
hearted world-wide history of
musical wind instruments. He
describes himself as a ‘born-
again’ amateur musician. He
played the cornet from aged 9
until he was 21, then following

retirement, took up the euphonium in 2005 and now plays in 4 concert bands. He is a
keen collector of wind instruments and he will demonstrate some from his collection of
over 200.

Everyone is welcome and meetings are followed by home-made afternoon tea. Please
do come along on 20th April at 2.30pm in The Cedar Hall to enjoy an interesting talk by
David. Further information – contact Chris Jennings [319190].

Apr 20th Tuneful Tubes
May 18th Outing
Jun 15th Plants for Difficult Places
Jul 20th Social Afternoon

Sep 21st The Yellow Book
Oct 19th Outing - Mystery Tour
Nov 16th Monks, Markets & Monarchs
Dec 21st Christmas Lunch

Beauty on Broad
Street

Tracy Taylor 01544 318218
Facials: Prescriptive, Mini Prescriptive, Microdermabrasion

Massage: Swedish full body, Back, Neck & Shoulder

Hands: Luxury Manicure, File & Colour, Gel Polish

Feet: Luxury Pedicure
Eyebrow tint and Eyelash tint
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Bank Holiday Monday

May Day Mayhem
at Cedar Hall and Playing Field, Dilwyn

♦ Traditional Children’s Games ♦

♦ Competitions for Adults and Children  May
Flower Arrangements/Garden on a Tin Lid ♦

♦ Hog Roast and Afternoon Teas ♦

♦ Tipple Truck – Serving Cocktails and Beers ♦

♦ Live Music ♦

Not the Dilwyn Show!

Bank Holiday
Monday
1st May

12 noon
- 4pm

Further Information Contact Richard Kelly 01544 319288

Proceeds in Aid of Village Causes
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Professional Decorators, Building work, Plastering, Tiling, Approved Dulux
tradesman, Listed property or new work. We aim to provide a quality and

friendly service at a reasonable cost, we price match on all comparable
decorating quotes, see our testimonials and gallery

www.dexdecorators.com
info@dexdecorators.com Call On 0800 566 8715 or 07956 509134

Free Estimates & Advice, Our Team Is Waiting For Your Call

Daytime sessions £30
i.e.: Coffee Mornings,
Fund Raising Events,

Funerals. 4Hrs

Evening Party £70
Children’s Party £30

Village Group Meetings £15
Wedding Party £100

Cedar Hall Hire Rates Hire of hall items
(Tables, chairs,crockery, cutlery etc.)

Set of: 1 table & 4 chairs - £1
4 cups, saucers and cake plates - £1

4 dinner plates and cutlery - £1

Hire of Staging £25
Bookings:

07772 79671807779 279705
Chair: Richard Thomas

01544 318541
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The Regular Meeting of Dilwyn Parish Council held in the St. Mary’s CE Primary
School, Dilwyn on Tuesday, 7th March, 2017

At this meeting, 12 Councillors were present; the Parish Clerk, Mr. Gwilym Rippon,
and the Ward Member, Cllr. Mark Cooper were in attendance; there were two
members of the public present.

a. To receive the Ward Councillor’s report.
The Ward Councillor gave an update; he also answered questions in relation to road
defects.

b. To receive questions from members of the public.
One member of the public asked a question in relation to how the loan for the Crown
would be met and this was explained.

c. To approve the General Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday, 7th Feb. 2017

RESOLVED
The minutes of the General Parish Council meeting of 7th Feb. 2017 were approved.

d. Information arising from the Minutes
It was noted that thanks should go to those Councillors who took down the
Christmas lights.

e. Correspondence: Nothing had been received other than items on the agenda.

f. Finance:
·  To note the bank balances for February 2017.

The Clerk reported the following
Current Account £5479.59
Hub Account £1006.96
Total £8490.69
The bank balances as circulated were noted.

·  To discuss and approve invoices for payment. Details may be seen on
the website and notice-boards.

RESOLVED
That the published invoices be paid.

Parish Council Matters
The full, approved minutes of Dilwyn Parish Council meetings, as prepared
by the Parish Clerk, are published regularly on the Village Notice Boards
and accessible through the Website. What follows here summarises matters
of particular interest and any decisions taken at a specific meeting.

(Cont …..)
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g. Highway Matters
Balfour Beatty: That a No Lorries sign be restored in the area HR4 9DQ.

h. Planning Matters:
8.30pm Cllrs. P. Stilwell and E. Stilwell left the room
170032
Application for the proposed change of use of an agricultural field to glamping
and camping facility. Proposal to include three camping pitches, movable
glamping structure, eco loo and expansion of shower facilities within the stable
block at The Red House, Walnut Tree Close, Dilwyn, Herefordshire This
application was discussed.

RESOLVED
There was no objection to this application. However, it was agreed that it should
be recommended that a change of access should be made and that any increase
in the number of buildings / vehicles should be the subject of a further application.
8.45pm Cllrs. P. Stilwell and E. Stilwell returned to the room

i. The Crown Inn
·  After a lengthy discussion, it was agreed that the Crown Inn should continue

to be run by Managers and that the position be offered to Mr & Mrs Callum
Anderson.

·  It was discussed and agreed that the point of contact for the Managers should
be Cllr. S. Thomas for all financial matters and Cllr. E. Stilwell for all
other matters.

PLEASE NOTE:
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be on Tuesday, 4th April, 2017 at 7.30pm
in St. Mary’s Primary School.

Cedar Hall

Cleaner Vacancy: Part-time cleaner required for Cedar Hall. 3 - 4 hours per week.
Rates - Minimum wage. Further details from Committee members or 01544 319272.

Can you help: The Cedar Hall Committee is looking for a friendly person
with a few hours a week to spare to take on the voluntary role of Booking Clerk
Further details from Committee members or 01544 319272.

Notice of Cedar Hall AGM
The Annual General meeting of the Cedar Hall will take place on Thursday 25th May at
7pm, in the Hall. All residents of Dilwyn Parish are invited to attend. The Trustees Annual
Report will be available, together with the previous year's accounts. The Election of Officers
will also take place.

Following the AGM, a committee meeting will be held, at about 7-30pm.
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Village Market & Café

Saturday 8th April and
Saturday 6th May

10.00 am - 12.00 noon
CEDAR HALL, DILWYN

Come along to sell produce, crafts and unwanted items,
or just to meet friends for breakfast or elevenses

All Tables Free of Charge
BACON ROLLS TEA & COFFEE CAKES
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AC Gardening Services
Andrew Carter

Gardening and pressure washing
All aspects of garden maintenance
including rotovating, weed control

Pressure washing patios, decking, drives
No job too small

Tel. 01544 318016
Mob 07868 521050

1 Walnut Tree Close
Dilwyn, Hereford

andrewcarter757@btinternet.com

Hilltop Cattery
Hilltop – Dilwyn – Herefordshire – HR4 8JA

Enjoy your holiday knowing your cats are enjoying theirs
0784 66 99 481

Set in the heart of Herefordshire,
surrounded by tranquil wooded areas ,
Hilltop Cattery has been bespoke designed
for warmth, comfort and security.

Each cat has its own chalet with a covered
outside run.

· Qualified Veterinary Nurse (owner)
· Loving and personal attention
· Heated, secure accommodation
· Special diets and health problems catered for
· Luxury chalets available for multi cat households
· Inspections welcome
· Open all year

Hereford
Tree Services

All aspects of tree work
undertaken, from forestry
operations to chipper hire

with operator.

Stump Grinding

Grass cutting, hedge cutting,

Family run business with
over 20 year’s experience.

Call
07831 729164 /
07796 793746



Page 14

Pets’ Corner
We usually think of pets as those domestic creatures we choose to look after and
live with. This is not the normal story of a domesticated pet but of a wild creature
that adopted Gaynor and I. A few years ago we happened to be staying in a rented
cottage in the Lake District. On the first morning we settled down to breakfast and I
gazed out of the French windows to see a fully grown fox sitting on a raised bank at
the end of the garden and staring in at us. He seemed unconcerned and stayed until
breakfast was over then casually rose, turned and sauntered off into the woods
behind.

On the second day, the same thing happened again, we having breakfast and
Reynard sitting and staring back at us. I said to Gaynor that I thought he was
expecting us to feed him. At this point a male pheasant strode into view along the
bank towards the fox. 'Oh dear ' was uttered as we expected feathers to fly at any
second. Reynard slowly turned his head towards the approaching pheasant but
unperturbed the bird nonchalantly continued to within ten feet of the fox. Without
breaking stride the pheasant wandered behind the fox and into the woods along the
same path from which Reynard had emerged. The fox returned every day of our stay
and we began throwing out the breakfast scraps which were taken with relish. Said
pheasant continued to make an appearance occasionally, totally unconcerned at
Reynard's presence. At first we were astonished at this unusual behaviour. Even
today we can't quite believe that a wild animal had adopted us, accepted our food -
and had overlooked a more substantial and natural meal. Now, if you happen to be
reading this on April 1st, the incident did happen. Really!

G. Field
Interesting or amusing Pets’ Corner articles always welcome to dilwynner@dilwyn.com

Safer Roads Partnership
Launch Virtual Reality App for Young Drivers & Passengers

The Safer Roads Partnership in Warwickshire and West Mercia have launched
'DriveVR' - an innovative new Virtual Reality app for young drivers and passengers,
providing real-life driving experiences and allowing young people to see the
outcomes of bad driving decisions to encourage them not to make the same mistakes
in real life. DriveVR is one of the first Virtual Reality (VR) initiatives in the UK
promoting road safety messages. Aimed at young drivers and passengers aged 16-24,
DriveVR aims to highlight how a split-second decision in the car as a driver or
passenger could change the rest of your life. The app is free to download for iPhone
and Android and allows players to choose and customise a character and explore
their social media timelime, before encountering fully immersive VR driving events.

To download the free app, visit www.drivevr.co.uk and follow the links to the Apple
App Store or the Google Play Store.
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All-makes servicing • MOT Testing • Diagnostics
Tyres • Wheel alignment

Exhausts • Batteries • Repairs

01544 318268

Call Jon
Monday - Friday
8.30am - 5.30pm

Whitehill Garage

Martin Thomas

Seasoned Firewood
& kindling supplies

Tel: 01544 319332

Mobile: 07979596626

Moore Cottage
Dilwyn

All Hardwood Timber
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It’s a Small World
Our daughter Ellie, who now lives in London, was very surprised to walk into a New
Forest hotel and to see a print of Dilwyn on the wall. Some of the girls with her were,
obviously, very sceptical when told that the print was of Dilwyn where she used to
live.

The print is one of a pair from
an original painting by Ron
Moseley, born 1931 in Marple,
Cheshire and still alive and
well, but very difficult to
contact.
Obviously the original was not
painted at the time depicted but
possibly in the 60s or 70s from
a photograph or postcard,
perhaps with the figures added
to imply a certain time in
history. The painting also
shows Wren Cottage without a
porch but this may simply be
artistic licence.

There is a photograph in the Dilwyn Crown bar showing a very similar but slightly
more recent view and also showing a tall building on the left and a different roof
profile on the building in front of it.

I have found that the original was sold to a dealer in July 2016 by an auction house in
Glasgow and that it has since been sold on. I have no more information but maybe
someone out there does have something to add!!

David Grace
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STUART HURDS
Oil Fired Heating Engineer

& Plumbing

Commissioning, Servicing,
& Repairs

Installations

Aga - Rayburn stoves
& Central Heating Boilers

Solar panel installation

Tel No: 01544 318809
Mobile: 07773 616440
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Weobley Theatre Goers
Billy Elliot was a huge success - a wonderfully moving
piece of theatre with amazing dancing from the young
Billy Elliot, who received a well-deserved standing
ovation.

We are now looking forward to going to Funny Girl on 10 May. Strangely (to me!)
only 16 people booked for this show, which is now a complete sell-out on the
afternoon we are going and an extra performance has been added to the run in
Birmingham.
This will be the end of this season, but a few tickets are still available for War Horse
and Crazy For You, which are booked for the autumn. We shall be going to War
Horse on Thurs 19 October to see the 2.30 performance at the Bristol Hippodrome,
leaving Bell Square, Weobley at 10.00am, which should give you nearly 2 hours to
have lunch or walk around the area. Cost will be £63 including the coach to be paid
before 18 May.

And we are going to sew Crazy For You, starring Tom Chambers at Cardiff
Millennium Theatre on Thurs 7 September leaving Bell Square, Weobley at 10.00 for
the matinée at 2.30pm. "High energy, high kicking and gloriously glamorous, Crazy
For You is the ultimate feel-good musical with a fabulous score from the Gershwin
brothers' songbook. Mistaken identities, plot twists, heartbreak, happiness and a
wealth of memorable tunes, including I Got Rhythm, They Can't Take That Away
From Me, Nice Work If You Can Get It and Embraceable You. Top Hat star
Chambers plays the stage-mad son of a wealthy banker family who is given the task
of closing a theatre in Nevada." All seats are in the first rows of the Circle and are £51
to include the coach, to be paid before 30 June.

For further information: Kate Best 01544 318513 bobkatebest@tiscali.co.uk

St Michael’s Hospice Open Gardens
This summer, a wide array of beautiful gardens will be open for you to explore.
From a monastery to a Victorian mansion which played host to a hit movie,
visitors to our Open Gardens events won’t be short of choice.

There are 15 different dates for your diary, with our inaugural St Michael’s
Hospice Plant Fair kicking things off on 5th May.

For more details, visit st-michaels-hospice.org.uk or pick up an Open Gardens
brochure at the Hospice or in any of our Retail outlets.
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·Taurus Healthcare is a company that has been set up by the GPs in Herefordshire to provide
additional medical services to patients. There are now three primary care hubs (Leominster,
Ross and Hereford) open in the county that provide GP and Practice Nursing services for
our patients during the evenings and weekends. The hubs are staffed by local GPs and
nurses, who will, with your permission, be able to access your medical records. If you need
to make an appointment at one of the hubs but your surgery is closed, please phone 111 and
ask for an appointment at one of the hubs, alternatively you can ring direct on 0800 121
7221. The Hereford hub is open 6pm to 8pm weekdays and 8am to 8pm weekends and bank
holidays.

· There is a GP Walk-In Access Centre at ASDA in Hereford which is open from 8am until
8pm, seven days a week and every day of the year. There is no need to register. You can use
these services when it is convenient and keep registered with your practice.

·You can telephone 111. NHS 111 is a new service to make it easier for you to access local
NHS healthcare services in England. NHS 111 is available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year.
Calls are free from landlines and mobile phones. You should use the NHS 111 service if you
urgently need medical help or advice but it's not a life-threatening situation.
The NHS 111 service is staffed by a team of fully trained advisers, supported by experi-
enced nurses and paramedics. They will ask you questions to assess your symptoms, then
give you the healthcare advice you need or direct you straightaway to the local service that
can help you best.
Where possible, the NHS 111 team will book you an appointment or transfer you directly
to the people you need to speak to. If NHS 111 advisers think you need an•ambulance, they
will immediately arrange for one to be sent to you. Calls to 111 are recorded. All calls and
the records created are maintained securely, and will only be shared with others directly
involved with your care. Call 111 if:
Oyou need medical help fast but it's not a 999 emergency
Oyou think you need to go to A&E or need another NHS urgent care service
Oyou don't know who to call or you don't have a GP to call
Oyou need health information or reassurance about what to do next

· A&E is designed to assess and treat people with serious injuries and those in need of
emergency treatment. They are open 24 hours a day, 365 days of the year. Typical reasons
for going to A&E include:

Normal cuts, bruises and sprains aren't usually considered to be emergencies since these can
usually be treated at home or by your GP. A&E shouldn't be used as an alternative to your
GP.

With thanks to Michele Petrie, Practice Manager, Weobley & Staunton Surgeries

Osevere breathing problems
Ochest pain and heart attacks
Osevere bleeding
Omajor trauma

Ohead injuries
Olack of consciousness
Osevere burns or scalds
Obroken bones

Osevere abdominal pain
Odrug overdose

Emergency Medical Advice
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Dilwynner Team

See back page for copy deadlines for the next issue.
Editors:
dilwynner@dilwyn.com Kate Albini

Hilary Herdman
Steve Williams

Advertising/Distribution:
adverts@dilwyn.com Alan Rudland 319262

Services:
accounts@dilwyn.com Geoffrey Herdman 319256

All emailed copy for the magazine should be sent ONLY to the dilwynner@dilwyn.com
address. We cannot guarantee publication for copy sent to any other address or to
individual editors private email addresses. The dilwynner@dilwyn.com addressed
emails are received by ALL the editorial team, - thus ensuring copy will always reach
the appropriate editor(s).

If you can help with producing the Dilwynner,
as an editor, distributor or in any other way,

then please contact one of the team listed below.
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Dilwyn W.I.
New members are always welcome

The village hall was packed on
Tuesday March 7th when WI

member Jane Voogd gave a cookery
demonstration. There were 80 people who were
keen to see the demo and then have the chance
to eat a meal chosen from the recipes she showed
us afterwards. We were very lucky to be joined
by members from local WI's.

The topic of the demo was one pot cooking and
Jane showed us 3 different dishes plus 2 desserts
to choose from. The 1st dish was Mango Chicken, the 2nd Pork with Apple and Cider,
the 3rd Root Vegetables with Sausages, sage and thyme.

As Jane showed how to create each recipe she expertly talked us through the details
peppered (excuse the pun) with amusing stories of her daughters and the hotel. Then
she got onto the desserts, a lovely crumble using plums, oats and brown sugar and a
Bath Pudding, Jane said this was a friends recipe that she rather liked, oh and it was
delicious, a mixture of yoghurt, double cream over a cooked plum base all served up
in a teacup.

When the demonstration finished Dilwyn WI members acted as waitresses and served
the chosen meals to everybody. All agreed that the food was delicious and recipes for
the dishes were on the tables for anyone to take home.

It was a very successful evening and we hope to donate some of the proceeds to
organisations in the Village. A big thank you to all our members who worked very
hard to make this evening a great success. Also our gratitude goes to Jane, her daughters
and her niece without who the evening would not have been possible.

Our next meeting is on Tuesday 4th April 7.30pm in Marion's workshop, when Dot
will be telling us about her experiences in Iran, we look forward to seeing you there.
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JANET GREENFIELD

� Age 6-16 and struggling at school?

� Personal tutor with over 40 years
experience.

� Qualified to teach children with
DYSLEXIA and other learning
difficulties. Many years experience
and lots of learning resources.

� Help with reading, ENGLISH, MATHS
or EXAM PREPARATION.

� Help/study skills offered in most
school subjects up to GCSE level.

� One to one support in a calm
environment.

� Also “English as a Foreign
Language” offered to adults.

Call 01544 327555
or email

kinnersleyjanet@gmail.com

The Old Forge

Craft Centre & Tea Room
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Defibrillator Up and Running
St Mary’s Primary School

As mentioned in last month's Dilwynner,
the school has a defibrillator thanks to a
very kind donation from a member of the
public. It will be available at all times as
the school gate is always open out of school
hours. To make it easily accessible there is
no code required although we strongly
recommend a 999 call is made for an
ambulance. When the LIFEPAK is opened
there is a tag to be pulled to release the
pads. The instructions are easily
followed. Let us hope that it will not be
necessary.

World Book Day

As we know reading is for the mind what exercise
is for the body. So World Book Day was a great
day where the school celebrated stories old and
new. As you can see from the pictures the
children came in character. Congratulations to
Maisie and her family who narrowly beat Kenzie
and his family in the infant’s picture competition.
The Junior’s had to write a review of a favourite
book.

There was an excellent number of entries, Jude,
Adam, Ashleigh and Sophie were highly
commended, but the winning entry was from
Annabel. Her favourite book was Katie by
Jacqueline Wilson. Well done to all and keep
on reading, as it’s the key to success.

Also many of you may have noticed a display
of decorated crosses in the church that have been much admired by all. These were
the work of the Upper Juniors well done to all and to Mrs Goad.
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Friends of the Crown

Summer Concert
June 24th 2017 at 7.30pm

St Mary’s Church, Dilwyn, by kind permission of the Parochial Church Council.
Ruth Watson and Friends will, as usual, present a programme that is sure to interest
and please. Admission will be £10.00 per person to include light refreshments. For
further information please contact: Gwyneth Owen on 01544 318738 or Elaine
Stilwell on 07929 793839 or 01544 318395. This will be the fifth in this very popular
series of concerts.

Quiz Report
The Friends of the Crown Quiz and Curry night had a change of day in March. We
met at the Crown on Tuesday 14th and saw 4 teams playing.

Filling up on Lamb Biryani or Chicken Tikka the game was on. The Motley Crew
and The Green Team both playing with a member short and competing against 5 4
Fun a marriage of 2 of our regular teams and newcomers The Silly Billies.
The contest was between the Motleys and the Greens but alas the Greens could not
keep pace (too much wine I believe - should perhaps stick with the Hobsons) so it
was a runaway victory for the Motley Crew. A good night was had by all.
Our thanks, as always, to those who come and make these evening so enjoyable
whilst supporting a worthy cause and to Jo and her team for having us.

Elaine Stilwell and Les Madeley
Sea Shanty Evening
To complete a busy week for The Friends of the Crown we were treated to a
wonderful evening in the company of Hobsons Choice Sea Shanty Singers on
Thursday 16th March. Jo and the team provided a delicious Fish & Chips Supper
to start off the evening and a full house of locals and visitors were delighted to sing
along with the promised shanties, ballads & rip roaring, rollicking songs - from the
nautical Sloop John B to the slightly more inland Dinmore 'ill. Huge thanks to the
singers, who have raised many thousands of pounds for charity, performing free of
charge to help raise approx. £150 for The Friends of the Crown. We would love to
welcome them back in the future.

Fund Raising in The Crown
Fund raising continues in The Crown with the £1 board behind the bar, this is an
ongoing board with a draw taking place each time the board is filled - £50 prize.
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The Cider Barn
Café bar & Restaurant

Pembridge, Herefordshire
HR6 9ED

Sunday Lunch
We are now offering a set price Sunday lunch, for sample menu

please visit our website.

1 Course £14.00, 2 Courses £18.00, 3 Courses £22.00.

www.the-cider-barn.co.uk
Reservations 01544 388161, info@the-cider-barn.co.uk
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Interested?
Responsible teenager, small adult
sought to either loan/share or
exercise regularly a very handsome
14hd 9 yr piebald Irish cob. He is
well schooled and has done cross
country and SJ, ridden showing and
some dressage and driving. He is
sensible but forward going and is
kept in Dilwyn with one other horse.
My teenage daughter has too many
other sports on the go and he is too
lovely to go to waste. He is currently
ridden regularly by a 24 yr old who
is moving abroad. To stay at his
current home but I would love him
to get out and about and do some
local shows.
Please contact Allie 01544 319345.
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Heating Oil Syndicate

Minimum order 500 litres please by 20th of the month
PLEASE ONLY USE THE FOLLOWING EMAIL - MARK SUBJECT AS
“HEATING OIL” - OTHERWISE ORDERS MAY NOT GET THROUGH
e-mail: pete@oregina.force9.co.uk mobile: 07774 112077

landline 01544 318528 or drop in to my letterbox.

Hello members, so far the year is travelling fast, don’t blink or
you will miss it.
Firstly, thank you to all who have stayed with us, it does mean
that all members benefit from the reduced prices, I note that a
minority have left us for some reason or another, please come
back, we do have an excellent syndicate, with you all we have
the bargaining power.

In February we had a steady increase in orders and totalled 15950 litres, the price was
good at 39.5p per litre, which was the same as January, the price was equal this month
with the two contending companies, the order went to Beacon Fuels again because
they have been so loyal to us and always prompt, the other equal contender was
Oil4Wales, Watson, and O J Williams just could not get anywhere near.

Prices have dropped dramatically over the last month, starting at £368 per 900 litres
on 21st February and holding steady until the 27th when it rose to £370, dropping to
£369 on 2nd March and back up to £370, it stayed there for eight days before starting
to fall all the way down to where it is now £356 on 20th March, it’s looking good for
this month.

Sorry to hear that the Show will not be held this year, we all look forward to the day
out, best of luck for new pastures next year.

Best wishes to everyone and let’s wish for a great summer. Best wishes, Pete

Village Defibrillators
IMPORTANT NOTICE: It should be noted that, in their characteristic yellow boxes,
two defibrillators are sited at:

●  The Crown Inn, on the outside wall of the barn.
●  St. Mary's School, on a wall of the building near the main entrance.

Hopefully, these will very rarely need to be used, but it is important to realise that, if
necessary, they can be used by ANYBODY. Full instructions will be found at each site.
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WEOBLEY & DISTRICT BOWLING CLUB
FREE BOWLING MEMBERSHIP AT WEOBLEY

Weobley and District Bowling Club are looking to strengthen their playing squad
for the forthcoming season. The club will be celebrating 70 years in September and
are inviting newcomers to join us. If you have tried the game before or are wanting
to take up the game, we are offering free membership for the first season for anyone
who joins the club.

•Club nights and for new members are on every Friday, starting at 5pm. on 21st.
April until late September. If you would like to take up the opportunity on offer, we
have appropriate shoes and bowls to try your hand at the game.
Further information can be obtained from Jean Bufton,Secretary, 01544 318659

Diane Rice on 01544 318178 or Christine Tilbury on 01544 318742.

Events Nearby
St Michael’s Hospice Plant Fair

5th and 6th May 2017
Friday 11am - 7pm and Saturday 10am - 5pm

This inaugural event will be a celebration of springtime gardening. The
Fair will take place in the Hospice gardens on the new terrace, a sun trap

looking out onto beautiful views towards Haugh Woods.

A chance to browse and buy a wide range of plants grown by
professional and amateur gardeners. Handmade birdhouses, trugs, honey

and preserves will also be on sale.

Delicious two-course lunches (booking essential) and other refreshments
available; please see our website for booking details.

Pre-school craft activities will run on Friday; and school-aged children
can take part in WildPlay sessions provided by Herefordshire Wildlife

Trust on Saturday (11am-4pm).
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Hollybank
Kingsland

Leominster,
Herefordshire.

HR6 9SE

Tel: 01568 709005
Clinic appointments and Home

visits.
Member of the Organisation of
Chartered Physiotherapists in

Private Practice.

P.C.Stilwell

Central Heating • Underfloor Heating

Bathrooms • Wetrooms • Kitchens

Boiler Replacement • Oil Tanks Supplied & Fitted

Unvented Hot Water Systems Fitted And Serviced

Leadwork Specialist

PLUMBING AND HEATING ENGINEER
City & Guilds Qualified • OFTEC Registered - Oil and Solid Fuel
Trust a Qualified, Established Craftsman - All Work Guaranteed

Tel: 01544 318528 Mobile: 07774 112077
Townsend Cottage, Dilwyn, Herefordshire HR4 8HL

M.I.P.H.E R.P.

Eco Friendly
Home Cleaning

Conscientious, flexible
and reliable service,

paying attention to detail.

Specific requests and your
feedback always welcome.

Call Tricia Dorée
on 07833 396067
or 01544 318533
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Crown Inn Update

The December 'Update' gave notice of the fact that, at the end of March, Jo and
Charlie would be leaving the Crown to further their lives elsewhere; now, sadly,
that time has arrived. Undoubtedly, there will be a feeling of sorrow but, more
importantly, an immense sense of gratitude from the whole community for the
tremendous work done by Jo and her team in building up the reputation of the Crown
over the last fifteen months or so. The fundamental aim of the Parish Council from
day one of the ownership has been to establish the Crown as it should be - a typical
village pub, providing high quality food and drink in a friendly and positive
atmosphere. This has been achieved in full measure by Jo and Charlie and deserves
the sincere thanks of the whole Dilwyn community. Now, it only remains to wish
the very best for Jo and Charlie in the days ahead and to look forward to enjoying
their company in front of the bar!

So, what comes next? The first thought was to search for a new tenant but this has
proved to be very difficult and, as a consequence, the Council has decided on a
different way forward - the appointment of a new managerial team. We are very
fortunate in finding husband and wife, Callum and Annabell Anderson, both of
whom have had experience in the hospitality trade. In support, Cllr. Elaine Stilwell
will act as General Co-ordinator and Cllr. Steve Thomas as Financial Co-ordinator.
The Council very much hopes that everyone in the community will support our new
team and enjoy to the full what is a superb village amenity. What is certain is that
there will be a warm welcome and first class service to each and every visitor.

John R. Gerrish

Hereford & Worcester Animal Rescue
Coffee Morning

The Coffee Morning held at The Crown on 18th March raised a magnificent amount
of almost £400. Very many thanks to everyone who supported us. Those who
donated prizes; sold raffle tickets; made cakes and lovely flower arrangements and
donated items for the bric-a-brac and plant stalls not forgetting the volunteers and
everyone who came on the day, who helped make the morning such a success.
Some of the money will be used to produce the 'Pets Stories' book which will be
sold to raise more funds for The Hereford & Worcester Animals Rescue, who do
so much to help homeless and abandoned animals locally. With very grateful thanks
for all your support.

Gill Okell
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Every Friday 9:30 – 11.00
(Term times only)

In Dilwyn Cedar Hall

Meet other parents and children,
chat and play.

£1.00 a session
(To go towards tea/coffee & facilities)

For information call
Steph -07779279705
In association with
Dilwyn Playgroup.

Dilwyn Baby
& Toddler

Group

With a “passion for excellence” and dedicated commitment to support you to
maintain your daily health and well-being - we can deliver care in your own home
with dignity and respect, at a time in your life when you need help the most.
Supporting you to maintain your independence is our priority. Our fully vetted
and caring staff will deliver compassionate dignified care, which is essential to
reduce the feeling of isolation in the elderly.

●  We plan and discuss every aspect of your care package with you in order to
meet your daily living and health needs.

●  We believe in “Your Care – your Choice” and “best interest outcomes” to
suit you. You are included in all decisions about your care.

●  Our highly trained staff will help you to continue smiling and get the best
out of life.

For more information about our care services please ring
01568-620129 or visit www.abeliacare.co.uk

ABELIA CARE SERVICES LTD
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Andrew,Jane & all the staff
look forward to welcoming
All Dilwynner readers to

OUR OPENING TIMES ARE:
MONDAY TO SATURDAY - 8 A.M. TO 8 P.M.

SUNDAY - 8 A.M. TO 6 P.M.

TEL: 01544 318297
theoldschoolshop@aol.com

THE OLD SCHOOL SHOP
(COSTCUTTER)

WEOBLEY
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Foot Health Practitioner

Nails trimmed
Help and Advice

Diabetics treated
Verrucae treatment

Ingrown toenails treated
Painful corns & calluses

reduced and removed

Brian Jenkinson DIP CFHP
Foot Care Services

Home Visits Only

01544 230501
07977 214756

Steven Rees
Traditional Upholsterer

Over 30 years' experience
Member of the Association

of Master Upholsterers
& Soft Furnishers

Antique and Modern Furniture
Free Estimates and Advice

Hawthorne Cottage,
Shirlheath, Kingsland,

Herefordshire. HR6 9RJ

Tel: 01568 709435
Mob: 07927 845655

Wood Stove Services
‘HETAS’ Registered Installer

of
Woodburning

and Multi-Fuel Stoves,
Chimney Lining,

and Associated Works

Please contact:-
Gareth Boxhall

Tel: 01568 708643
Mob: 07908 222541

Email: garethboxhall@fsmail.net

M D R
Electrical

Mark David Ridge (Propr ietor )

All  aspects of  domestic
electr ical  work undertaken.

Showers.  Fuse-board upgrades,
extra  sockets ,  l ights ,  secur i ty

l ights  suppl ied and f i t ted,  power
suppl ies  to  garages and sheds,
fu l l/part  re-wires  and repairs .

Per iodic  inspect ions/landlord
cert i f icates/PAT test ing

No job too smal l .

Part P cert i f ied electr ician.
NICEIC Approved

Full  public l iabi l i ty insurance
cover.

Call Mark 07760 433479
or 01544 327161
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Organisations & Contacts
Cedar Club Chris Jennings Leader 319190
Cedar Hall Bookings

Richard Thomas
Bookings
Chair

07772 796718
318541

Community First Responder Gerry Duncan 318504
Community Police Officer Jo Ellis 07977 098394
Crown Inn 318063
Dilwyn Show David Fowler Chairperson 01981 541058
Dilwyn Support Group for
St. Michael's Hospice

Anna Wellings
Carol Lewis

Chairperson
Secretary

318329
318255

Dilwyn Website Chris/Steve Williams Administrators 318181
Neighbourhood Development Plan Deborah Bruton

deb.bruton@hotmail.com
Committee
Secretary

07792577710
318654

Mothers Union Sheila Rees 318550
Neighbourhood Watch John Abley

Alan Rudland
Coordinator
Chair

318670
319262

Playgroup Stephanie Kyles
Louise Lewis

Chairperson
Playgroup Leader

07779 279705
07975 994309

Royal British Legion Harvey Beach 318319
St. Mary’s School Peter Kyles School Head 318277
Friends of the School Steph Kyles

Beth Richards
Joint
Chairpersons

07779 279705
07973 664684

St. Mary’s Church Tom Hawksley Churchwarden 318007
W.I. Elaine Russ

Pat Isaacs
Chairperson
Secretary

319363
388744

Dilwyn YFC Sam Bright Chairperson 07557 336389
Yoga Sue Harris 318604

Any errors or omissions, please contact the editors

Andrew Brown
Ian Brown
Rosemary Brown
John Gerrish
Julia Hall
Peter Kyles

Timothy Kyles
Julian Lewis
David Sterling-Brown
Elaine Stilwell
Peter Stilwell (Chair)
Steve Thomas

Parish Clerk:
Gwilym Rippon

e-mail:
parish.clerk@dilwyn.com

Dilwyn
Parish
Council

You can read this magazine and back issues on line.
www.dilwyn.com/dilwynner

Use the website to keep up with the latest news
in-between Dilwynner issueswww.dilwyn.com

Herefordshire  Mark Cooper 3 Orchard Close, Dilwyn
Ward Councillor Phone: 318001 mcooper2@herefordshire.gov.uk

Local MP Bill Wiggin officeofbillwigginmp@parliament.uk
Phone: 01568 612565 Westminster 020 7219 8175

Where no code is shown use 01544
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Dilwyn Playgroup and St Mary’s School are hoping to
hold an Open Gardens Weekend on the 24th & 25th June.

We really need a few more gardens to be open for this
event to take place. It is our main fundraising event
planned for this year, it’s a different fundraiser that

usually brings a lot of new faces to the village. Please
consider opening your garden, it can be petite, large,

wild, traditional, fruitful. We like a good variety.
WE WOULD BE VERY GRATEFUL FOR YOUR HELP AND

SUPPORT

VILLAGE EASTER EGG HUNT
HUNT FOR CLUES AROUND THE VILLAGE

REFRESHMENTS, CAKE STALL AND
RAFFLE

Saturday 15th April
2pm - 4pm

£2.50 Per Child
THE CEDAR HALL, DILWYN

In Support of Friends of St Mary’s Primary School
and Dilwyn Playgroup
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Events Diary
Date Event Time Venue

March
Thu 30th Public Meeting - Hall & Playgroup 7.30pm Cedar Hall
Fri 31st Jo & Charlie’s Last Night at the Crown Evening Crown Inn

April
Mon 3rd Keep Fit Class 7:00pm Cedar Hall
Tue 4th WI Meeting - Dot in Iran 7.30pm Old Forge
Tue 4th PC Meeting 7.30pm School
Sat 8th Village Market & Cafe 10.00am Cedar Hall
Sat 15th Village Easter Egg Hunt 2:00pm Cedar Hall
Sun 16th Easter Sunday Holy Communion 9.30am Church
Thu 20th Cedar Club - Tuneful Tubes 2:30pm Cedar Hall
May
Mon 1st Not the Dilwyn Show Midday Cedar Hall

St Mary’s services can be found on page 4

Closing Dates for May Dilwynner Copy
20th April for very small and also regular items
18th April for new items of a half page or greater.

Please submit copy earlier than these dates when possible

To report anything or anyone behaving suspiciously in or around the village
please ring in confidence

Jo Ellis Community Police Officer 07977 098394,
Dick Allford Community Support Officer 07968 462523
John Abley Neighbourhood Watch 01544 318670
Alan Rudland Neighbourhood Watch 01544 319262

Cedar Hall 100 Club Draw
March 1st George Bray £20 2nd John Abley £10

3rd Eleanor Wellings••••••••£10


